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Rec/16/23
 Apologies for Absence.
Cllrs S Wyche.
Rec/17/23 
Declarations of Interest.

 
None.
Rec/18/23
Dispensation Requests.
None.
Rec/19/23
Election of Vice Chairman.

Resolved unanimously that Cllr. C McKemey be elected Vice Chairman.
Rec/20/23
Public Participation.


None.
Rec/21/23
Minutes of the Meeting held on 26th June 2023.

Resolved the minutes of the meeting held on the 26th June 2023, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, be approved as a true record.

Rec/22/23
Matters arising from the Minutes of the Meeting held on 24th April 2023.

Rec/8/23 – New Senior Pitch – The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer updated members with the latest situation with the use of the new senior pitch for the coming season. Glen Villa had been unable to form a second team so would not require the pitch for the season but would be making some use of it. In addition Fleckney Veterans would be using the pitch on a Saturday with Fleckney Juniors using it on a Sunday.

Rec/23/23
Correspondence.


None.
Rec/24/23
Usage Report.

The Clerk submitted the report of the Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer, copies of which had been previously circulated, detailing usage of the various facilities and the initiatives being undertaken. The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer also mentioned that he was currently advertising for a Premises Officer to replace P K who had given notice to terminate her employment.
Resolved that the report be received and noted.
Rec/25/23
Fleckney Festival.
Members considered the detailed arrangements that had been submitted for approval by the Fleckney Festival Committee which included:

· Event Safety Management Plan

· General Risk Assessment

· Fire Risk Assessment
· Fire Plan

· Fireworks Risk Assessments

· Noise Management Plan 

· Safely Moving Vehicle Method Statement

Mr Preston answered members’ questions about the detailed arrangements and clarified the arrangements for access the Recreation Ground by members of the public not attending the Festival which would be limited to the Play Area. It was stressed this needed to be advertised prior to the event to ensure people were aware of the restriction. A discussion also took place about the possible damage to the football pitches particularly as Fleckney Athletic had spent a considerable amount of money on improving the playing surface although a lot would depend on the weather conditions at the time.
Mr Preston, Ms Wheeler and Mr O’Brien left the meeting.

Members considered the detailed arrangements that had been submitted were satisfactory providing they were adhered to but that any approval should be subject to adequate public liability insurance being in place and an undertaking given to make good any damage, other than reasonable wear and tear, to Council property as a result of the Festival. It was also felt appropriate in the circumstances to request a bond of £1,000 to be held until such time as any damage had been made good or in the event of the failure to make good any damage to be used for that purpose but in any event the Fleckney Festival Committee to be responsible for the full cost of reinstating any damage.

Resolved that:

(i) Approval be given to the detailed arrangements as submitted for the Fleckney Festival subject to adequate public liability insurance being in place, an undertaking being given as to making good any damage and a bond of £1,000 being deposited as set out above.

(ii) The restricted access to the Recreation Ground for members of the public be advertised prior to the event.

Rec/26/23
Skate Park Repairs.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer submitted quotations for the repairs to the Skate Park.

Resolved the quotation from Ches Metal Works in the sum of £750 + VAT be accepted.

Rec/27/23
CCTV.

The Chairman provided members with details of two quotations that had been obtained from a local firm regarding the CCTV. The first quotation was to carry out investigatory work to the Skate Park system to ascertain the problem as to whether it was the camera or the cabling. The second quotation was for a new system to upgrade both the camera at the Skate Park and the cameras at the Sports Centre. As well as providing better quality pictures it would also allow the cameras to be swivelled remotely and allow access via a mobile app.  
Resolved that the quotation from Voss Alarms in the sum of £100 + VAT be accepted for the investigatory work and the matter be considered further when the results of the investigation are known.

Rec/28/23
RoSPA Annual Play Equipment Inspection Report.
Members reviewed the findings following their inspections that had taken place since the last meeting and which had been passed on to the Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer. It was agreed the inspection had been very thorough and that the items identified should be addressed. The Chairman mentioned that the hand rails on the octagonal adventure trail unit were loose and needed attention which had not been picked up in the report.

Resolved that the actions identified in the RoSPA report be addressed together with the securing of the hand rails on the octagonal adventure trail unit.
Rec/29/23
Bowls Club/Cricket Club Netting.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer submitted a joint request from the Bowls Club and Cricket Club for the Council to provide netting to the rear of the Bowls Club building following further incidents of cricket balls landing in the Bowls Club premises.
Whilst both clubs had indicated that the did not have the funds to contribute to the cost it was nevertheless felt that it would be appropriate for them to make some contribution to the cost particularly the Cricket Club as its use of the ground was the cause of the danger. There could also be grants available to the Cricket Club as it is a health and safety matter.

Resolved that the clubs be informed that the Parish Council is prepared to look again at provision of some form of netting but that it will be expecting a contribution from both parties to mitigate the cost. 

Rec/30/23
Sports Centre – Electricity Contract.

The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer submitted quotations for the supply of electricity to the Sports Centre to replace the current contract with British Gas that expires on 12th October 2023,
Resolved that the quotation from Smartest Energy for a fixed one year contract to commence on 13th October 2023 be accepted.

Rec/31/23
Date of Next Meeting.


Tuesday 29th August 2023 at 7.00pm


Meeting closed at 8.50 pm

Minutes of the Recreation Committee Meeting held on 31st July 2023.





Present:





Cllrs. S Robson (Chairman), A Birch, J Earwaker, C McKemey and S Parker.





J H Flower, Clerk to the Council


T Clegg, Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer





M Preston, Sarah Wheeler, Fleckney Festival Committee


M O’Brien, Fleckney Athletic AFC



































J H Flower, Clerk to the Council.
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